

Albarella Srl

Albarella, 5th March 2018

To our Members

## LETTER DATED 16.2.2018 SENT BY THE "NEW ALBARELLA PROJECT" COMMITTEE

Dear Member,

We have been informed about some of our members having received a letter signed by attorney Andrea Mariotti on behalf of the Committee of the "New Albarella Project".

If you have received the above-mentioned letter, we would like to clear all possible misunderstanding and point out the following:

- attorney Mariotti, who declares "having a house in Albarella" does not appear in our records to be the owner
  of any real estate property in Isola di Albarella and, in any case, he is not a member of our Association.
   Similarly, Mr Pagani and Mr Fini, whom attorney Mariotti defines as "true citizens of Albarella", are not
  members. We are specifying this for the sake of providing all our Members with accurate information;
- no relationship may ever be established between our Association and the Committee above as, among other issues, the Committee members include people who are not members of our Association;
- we firmly oppose the statement delivered by attorney Mariotti about facts and circumstances in the way we
  manage our assets which give rise (quoting the attorney's words) to a variety of perplexities. Regarding this
  statement, as well as other issues, we shall take the most appropriate actions to safeguard the reputation of
  our Association.

Please do not hesitate to contact us, should you need any further clarifications. Best regards,

ASSOCIAZIONE COMUNIONE ISOLA DI ALBARELLA

The Director of Albarella S.r.l.
The Director's Representative

(Giuseppé lezzi)



